Cemetery Minutes from July 9,2018

From: Diana Tuthill <frogtut@gmail.com>

Date: 07/11/2018 10:23AM

To: Ona Chase <oniebug1@myfairpoint.net>

Cemetery Minutes from July 9,2018

Meeting was called to order at 10 A.M.

Attendees were Ona Chase, Bruce Tuthill and Diana Tuthill.

The minutes from June 11,2018 were voted on and accepted.

Ona was in contact with Cy Benoit and everything is still a go for the work in Burns Cemetery in September.

An inquiry was made by a nonresident about purchasing a cemetery plot. We cannot sell to nonresidents. This rule has been in effect for a long, long time.

A private citizen called Ona to inquire about making a private cemetery on their land. Ona referred them to several online sites and VLTC. Ona also went to the select.board meeting to inquire about any existing policies, where she was told there are no policies against it. Scott Woodward asked Ona if the town should have a policy. Ona emphatically stated no!

Ona saw Jacob from Green Mountain Mowing and thanked him for the wonderful job they are doing. We will be hiring him to do extra work in the cemeteries and capping it at \$1000.

After today's meeting the commissioners will be going to Bunker Hill Cemetery to place four corner stones.

Meetings will be postponed until cooler weather.

Meting adjourned at 10:53 A.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Ona Chase, Chairman

Bruce Tuthill, Commissioner

Diana Tuthill, Secretary

Sent from my iPad